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A message from Sam 

 

Welcome to week 1!  

 

WE ARE STATE CHAMPIONS! I still can’t believe 

it! We had such a wonderful time in Sydney at 

the Small Schools Touch finals. I hope everyone 

had a relaxing and restful break.  

Term 4! How did we get here? Our writing focus 

this week is recounts. We have been writing a 

recount about our Sydney trip as well as our 

school holidays. In Numeracy we will be focusing 

on whole number.  

Father George will be joining us on Wednesday 

for a welcoming mass. Parents, families, friends 

and community members are invited to attend.  

Sound focus: 

K– zz 

1-5—oo (book)  

Have a great week everyone!  

 Sam 

A message from Brad 

Welcome to week 1 everyone! 

I hope that everyone enjoyed the break and are well 

rested for the term 4 whirlwind!  

What about our state champion touch football team! In 

the last week of term we headed to Sydney for the state 

touch football knock out finals. In the Quarter final we 

played against Glen William and we won 15-3. We then 

went on to play Manifold PS who we beat 6-5 in a very 

tense game. In the grand final, we played fellow 

Riverina small school, Eurongilly PS. At half time the 

team trailed by 3 tries but were still confident that they 

could get the job done. The scores were locked at 8 all 

by full time as the game went into extra time! With 

both teams energy levels on red, the Bongongo team 

had to muster some courage and resilience to 

overcome an unrelenting Eurongilly team and we came 

away winners 9-8 after 2 minutes of extra time! A 

monumental effort from everyone involved. Thanks to 

all parents for providing transport and your assistance 

on the day. For the next 12 months we are the best 

small schools touch football team in NSW! Incredible!  

Please pencil into your calendar, Wednesday 7th  

December, for this years presentation evening. We look 

forward to hosting our school community for another 

evening of achievement and entertainment!  

Our term gets underway with a welcoming mass at the 

Adjungbilly Church, this Wednesday at 10:00am for all 

community members.  

Next Thursday will be the Trent Barrett Shield for our 

year 3/4 students to be held in Gundagai. With the 

amount of water laying around at the moment and the 

Gundagai field currently being completely under water, 

it will be a miracle if this event goes ahead.  

The P&C will hold a meeting on Thursday at 3pm. I urge 

all P&C members to attend as we have a lot of planning 

to get underway away. 

I look forward to continuing our kinder transition 

tomorrow and for the next 5 weeks!  

I hope everyone remains safe and dry this week!  

Enjoy the week everyone!  

Brad 
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Calendar 

Term 4 Week 1  

Tuesday  11 Oct Kinder Transition 

Thursday 13 Oct P & C Meeting 

Term 4 Week 2  

Tuesday  18 Oct Kinder Transition 

Thursday 20 Oct Puggles 

Thursday 20 Oct Trent Barrett Gundagai 

Term 4 Week 3  

Tuesday  25 Oct Kinder Transition 

Term 4 Week 4  

Tuesday  1 Nov Kinder Transition 

Thursday 3 Nov Puggles 

Term 4 Week 5  

Sun 6—Friday 11 Nov Broken Bay - Year 5 

Tuesday  8 Nov Kinder Graduation Day 

Term 4 Week 6  

Thursday 17 Nov Puggles 

Term 4 Week 8  

Thursday 1 Dec Puggles 

Term 4 Week 9  

Wednesday 7 Dec Presentation Evening 4pm 

Term 4 Week 10  

Tuesday 13—Friday 16 

Dec 
Swim Camp Merimbula 

Friday 16 Dec Last Day of School 

Adjungbilly Church service 

Wednesday 12th October at 

10:00am.  

Morning tea to follow at school all 

community members are invited.  

State Touch Footy 

Excursion  
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Tim Graham has kindly offered to conduct Tennis Lessons Friday afternoon starting 

Term 4. 

Lessons will start around 3.30-4.00 and the duration will be approximately 45 

minutes. 

Lessons are free and if you wish to participate , Tim can be contacted on  

0438 427 984.. 

 

 


